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15th December 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Thank you for all that you are continuing to do to help us keep children in school. The months ahead are very 
uncertain with the discovery of the new COVID variant Omicron. In Derby, Dr Robyn Dewis, Director of Public 
Health, has recently given extra advice to try to cut down COVID spread in schools. This advice is because of the 
high rates of COVID cases in the City and the outbreaks in local schools. She advised the following: 
 

• Children who live with someone who is positive for COVID should stay at home, seek a PCR test and 
should remain at home whilst awaiting their test result. PCR tests are the best test for COVID and the only 
way that we can identify variants like Omicron.  
 

Around 2 out of 5 children who live with someone infected will become positive for COVID; and around 1 in 3 of 
these children will not have symptoms. These children are at risk of infecting their friends at school whilst waiting 
for their PCR result. The Public Health team have seen some of these cases spreading infection to other year 
groups or schools recently.  
 
There has also been some change in guidance for schools in light of the new Omicron COVID variant that impacts 
on all children (aged 5 or above) and families in school.  
 
If a child or member of staff (or anyone in the community) is deemed by Test and Trace to be a close contact of 
anyone with COVID (of any variant), they should take daily lateral flow tests (LFT) for 7 days instead of 
isolating.  These should be in the morning prior to coming to school.  
 
If we feel that your child may have been a close contact of a COVID case in school, we may contact you and ask you 
to complete the daily testing.  You can order lateral flow tests here.  
 
As a result of the rising number of cases across the UK, the DFE has also asked all schools to relook at their 
contingency planning in time for January. At the present time, we have been given no further information than 
this. We have simply been asked to be prepared for all eventualities. In reality, this might mean that things 
remain the same, or could include such measures as a return to the ‘bubble system’ that was in operation last 
year. This is where the school (YR, Y1 and 2, Y3 and 4, Y5 and 6) form separate bubbles which do not cross. If this 
is to be the case, we shall of course inform you of this as soon as possible after the government announcement is 
made or guidance is given.  
 
As part of our contingency planning, we must also plan for periods of government/local authority directed remote 
learning. To do this effectively, we must be able to pinpoint our key worker families. For this reason, we will be 
asking you to let us know your occupation/s and whether you feel that anyone in your household qualifies as a 
key worker (some definitions are included below – these are tentative and may be subject to change depending 
on any additional government guidance). This information gathering exercise forms part of our contingency 
planning and is not because we have been told that this will definitely happen.  
 
We kindly ask that these returns are completed promptly by Monday 20th December via Microsoft Forms link here 
so that we have your most up to date information on file.  
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=OFYclXnjhUaRUhyDCcoxab7B0RhXzthAmo4xR5SM06BU
MEk3VEhZVUIwNlJTTU5BUUdZS0tOUFI4NS4u  
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For now, we shall continue to maintain our preventative measures in school which are as follows: 

• Handwashing more frequently - upon entry and exit of the school building and before and after eating / 
using the toilet etc. 

• Not gathering as a whole school, but instead using virtual methods 
• Adults wearing masks in communal areas throughout the school 
• Increased ventilation throughout the school 
• Increased cleaning throughout the day 

Thanks to your support, our COVID cases in school have reduced significantly and we hope and pray that this will 
continue into the new year. 

If you have any questions or queries, please contact the school office on 01332 572154 or via email 
admin@djf.srscmat.co.uk  
 
Best Wishes, 

 
 
 

Mrs Brett - Head Teacher 
 
Previous Key Worker Definitions  
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